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2022 Ward 9 Block Party Assistance Program 

1.  The applicant must have an approved City of Aurora Block Party Permit, Park 

District Permit, or signed contract with a Ward 9 non-profit venue for the Block Party. All 

stipulations of the permit or contract must be followed. A Block Party eligible for the grant 

program consists of a group of neighbors wishing to block off their street or area for a "get-

together".  The event may not be a personal, family, or political event, i.e. birthday parties, 

weddings, fundraisers, or an event that excludes anyone. The City of Aurora Aldermen's 

office must be notified in writing prior to the event that the entity plans to file for the Ward 

9 Block Party Assistance Program.  

2.  A Ward 9 Homeowners Association/Townhome Owners Association (HOA/TOA) 

or other non-profit organization can seek reimbursement of up to $600 for food, non-

alcoholic beverage, activities, i.e. bounce house, etc., or entertainment.  

3.   An individual or group that is not part of a non-profit organization that is approved 

for a Block Party may seek reimbursement of up to $250 for food, non-alcoholic beverage, 

activities, i.e. bounce house, etc., or entertainment. No more than two streets or blocks in 

a specific existing HOA/TOA will be eligible for the Ward 9 Block Party Assistance 

Program. No more than five streets or blocks that are not in an existing HOA/TOA will be 

eligible for the assistance program.    

4.  Only submitted receipts from City of Aurora businesses doing business within the 

City limits will be eligible for reimbursement. Receipts from businesses with an Aurora 

address but not doing business within the City limits will not be reimbursed. Sales tax paid 

is not reimbursable. A completed or signed W-9 form is required for reimbursement 

payable to any individual or group. Checks will be mailed to the address on the W-9 form. 

Reimbursement requests are due by the end of the year the Block Party was held. 

5.  HAVE FUN! 

https://www.aurora-il.org/

